

MEMORANDUM

TO:

Debra Jackson, Institutional Effectiveness and Assessment

Doris R. Helms, Vice President for Academic Affairs and Provost

James F. Barker, President

DEAN UNDERGRADUATE

STUDIES

Clemson University E101 Martin Hall Box 345105 Clemson, SC 29634-5105

P 864-656-3942 F 864-656-1363 FROM:

Janice W. Murdoch, Chair, Undergraduate Curriculum Committee

DATE:

March 16, 2012

SUBJECT:

Administrative Approval of Curriculum Items

The Undergraduate Curriculum Committee met on March 2, 2012 to approve the attached curriculum/course changes received in the Office of the Provost, March 16, 2012. The purpose of this memorandum is to respectfully request that you review this information and concur by giving final approval.

ΑF	P	P	O	V	TF	n	
7 2 2	-4	A .	. •		نه	v	

Dibea B Orchson Date March 19, 2012 DR. DEBRA JACKSON, INSTITUTIONAL EFFECTIVENESS AND ASSESSMENT

DATE MONCH 25, 20/2
DR. DORIS HELMS, VICE PRESIDENT FOR ACADEMIC AFFAIRS & PROVOST

DAMES II. BARKER, PRESIDENT CLEMSON UNIVERSITY

/rft

C: File \

Attachments

University Undergraduate Curriculum Committee

Minutes Meeting E304 Martin Hall February 3, 2012

Members Present:

Jan Murdoch, chair; Michael Silvestri; Eric Touya; Mike Coggeshall; Angela Morgan; Bob Kosinski; Haiying Liang; John Gowdy; Brian Dominy; Bob Green; Roxanne Amerson; Priscilla Munson; Jeffrey Appling; Mary Bryant; Donna Barrett; Pam Mack; Gail Ring; David Knox; Tori Shannon; and Rhonda Todd

Murdoch convened the meeting at 1:30 PM

Welcome and introductions

Approval of minutes

The committee approved the December meeting minutes with one change: Bea Bailey attended for Bob Green.

Old business

A. Undergraduate Curriculum Guidelines

Kosinski reported that the subcommittee had met and drafted changes to the Undergraduate Curriculum Guidelines. Copies were distributed to the committee. Kosinski stated that the document is two parts with one being instruction about creating and modifying courses, and the second is procedural guidelines on creating programs. He reported the committee spent much of their time on definitions and descriptions for course levels. Kosinski opened the floor for anyone willing to suggest changes. The committee discussed adding a 500 level course. Murdoch stated that right now Landscape Architecture is the only program using this, but it would be good to add this to the course level list. Kosinski agreed to make changes to the draft and have Todd email to the committee later today. Murdoch encouraged members to discuss with your college and come back next month ready to vote.

Murdoch congratulated the subcommittee for the great job. She stated this will help align Clemson with new federal guidelines.

New Business

A. ePortfolio – Gail Ring

Ring distributed copies of a proposal to change the arts and humanities competency. Ring explained that a large percentage of students cannot meet this competency as written now. The current competency states: "Develop an understanding of arts and humanities in historical and cultural contexts". Ring suggested going with the other competency: "Examine the arts and humanities as expressions of the human experience". Coggeshall questioned if it was better to change the competency, or require that students meet the current one. The committee discussed the difficulty of meeting the competency as written with the vastness of history and culture. They also discussed putting prompts into place to assist students. Murdoch stated that the course must meet the competency and this is not happening the way it is written at the present time. The committee discussed combining AH1 and AH2 to read: "Demonstrate an understanding of arts and humanities as expressions of the human experience". Murdoch

suggested taking this back to your college for discussion and provide feedback at the next meeting.

- B. Committee Reports
 - a. Mathematical & Natural Sciences Appling stated the committee recommended not removing PH SC 107 & 108 from the general education list.
- C. Curriculum/course approval_- No curriculum items were presented at this meeting.

Other Business -

Morgan stated that BBS has approved a new policy to accept transfer courses only from other ACSB accredited institutions.

Murdoch reported that you cannot teach same courses with different numbers. They must be cross-listed. Committee members questioned where the rule can be found. Murdoch stated that this policy is a CHE rule. She agreed to check with Mr. Smith to see where the policy can be found. Murdoch reported that the schedule is checked to assure this is not happening.

Coggeshall stated that CHE had approved the BA and BS Anthropology degree, and he expects the new major will be offered fall 2013.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 3:01 PM.

Minutes respectfully submitted by Rhonda Todd.

Final Copy

University Undergraduate Curriculum Committee Procedural Guidelines

Creating and Modifying Courses

- A. Forms for creating and modifying courses are available on the Curriculum and Course Change System. New courses and modifications to existing courses originating within departmental curriculum committees are approved by college curriculum committees before consideration by the University Undergraduate Curriculum Committee (UUCC). Potential duplication of course content should be identified and discussed with impacted departments before a new course is proposed. Also, if modifications of existing courses (e.g., a change of credit) might affect other departments, consultations should be completed with those departments before the modifications are proposed. Final approval is made by the Provost and President. Note: Warn your faculty that being told "Form is complete" by the online system does not mean that the form has been approved (or even that it is in acceptable shape). Using the criteria in these guidelines, departmental and college curriculum representatives need to examine all forms before they are sent out to the curriculum committee members.
- B. Course changes must be based on an academic rationale such as assessment results, changes in the discipline, requirements of accrediting organizations, etc. This rationale should be entered into the "Statement of Need" box on the Course Approval Form for new courses and into the "Brief Explanation of Changes" box for existing courses.
- C. Before being considered by the UUCC, honors courses must be approved by the Calhoun Honors College. A 400/600-level course must be approved by both the UUCC and the University Graduate Curriculum Committee. A new 600-level course may not be taught before the 400-level course is approved, but a new 400-level course can be taught before the 600-level course is approved.
- D. Courses that come from units other than academic departments go first to the UUCC (honors and STS courses are examples). After an initial discussion, course forms are sent to the college curriculum committees for comment. At the next UUCC meeting the committee votes on course approval.
- E. To be included in the next version of the *Undergraduate Announcements*, courses must be approved by the last meeting in the fall semester (December). New courses approved after that date may be offered even though they do not appear in the *Undergraduate Announcements*. If students have already registered for a course when a request for a change is made, implementation of course changes must be delayed until after those students have finished the course. The section of this document on Creating and

- Modifying Programs points out that modified *curricula* may not be approved until all the courses in them have been approved, and the curricula may not go into effect until they have been published in the *Announcements*.
- F. Course Abbreviation: Departments choose course abbreviations for their programs. Course abbreviations are limited to four characters.
- G. Course numbering follows the conventions outlined below. We recognize that there are traditional, academic curricula (e.g. biology and sociology) that teach a discipline over four years, and there are also "professional" curricula (e.g., education and business) that may only start discipline-specific instruction in junior year. The expectations of the different course levels will naturally be different for these two types of programs.
 - a. 100-Level: Courses that introduce students to a broad discipline (e.g., Principles of Biology). 100-level courses generally have no prerequisites or have corequisites of other 100-level courses. They assume little discipline-specific knowledge, and emphasize the establishment of a knowledge base for the discipline or profession.
 - b. 200-Level: Courses that introduce students to more specific areas of a discipline, but are still rather general (e.g., Plant Form and Function). These courses may have prerequisites of 100- and 200-level courses. Students will be expected to enter with basic knowledge and skills and typically are required to demonstrate their application.
 - c. 300-Level: In "academic" curricula, the focus of these courses is on the more specific aspects of the discipline (e.g., Human Physiology). In "professional" curricula, these courses may be intensive introductions to the profession (e.g., Principles of American Education). These courses may have prerequisites of 100-, 200-, or 300-level courses. Students will be expected to demonstrate a higher level of sophistication in their application of appropriate academic and/or professional skills and knowledge.
 - d. 400-Level: These courses focus on relatively specific areas and may use professional levels of knowledge and techniques in the discipline (e.g., Animal Developmental Biology). Prerequisites may be 100-, 200-, 300- or 400-level courses. There may be a greater emphasis on student-directed work using minimal guidance from the instructor. For example, a biology student might perform a laboratory research project, a nursing student might be expected to demonstrate professional skills in clinical settings, and a business student would be expected to do case studies that analyze professional-level problems.
 - e. 500-level: These courses are currently used only in Landscape Architecture for advanced topics in that discipline.

- H. Effective Date: This date cannot be any sooner than the start of the next semester after the UUCC meeting at which the course is approved. Certainly a past date should not be used. The section of this document on Creating and Modifying Programs points out that the effective date of modified *curricula* must be after the curriculum's first publication in the *Announcements*.
- Courses are listed in the *Undergraduate Announcements* by their descriptive Catalog
 Title. Abbreviated Transcript Titles are limited to 20 characters and are used by the
 computer system.
- J. Departments determine appropriate credit levels, which are listed as a combination of lecture contact hours and lab contact hours. Total credit is determined by the sum of lecture and lab credits, where the ratio of lab contact hours to lab credits is either 2:1 or 3:1. For example, CH 101 is a four-credit class listed as 4(3, 3) where the lab has a 3:1 ratio of contact hours to credits. Use of a 1:1 hours: credit ratio for lab activities must be explicitly justified. In a lecture course, there should be 50 minutes of classroom time per week per credit hour. Therefore, a typical 3-credit lecture course should meet 150 minutes per week. Students are expected to spend 2-3 hours per week on outside-of-class study and/or other experiences for each credit-hour earned. Courses may be offered with variable credit. However, Creative Inquiry courses offered as lecture courses must contain at least one lecture credit. Also, variable-credit courses cannot include "0" in the range of both lecture and lab credits because that implies that the course could be taught for zero credits.
- K. Cross-Listing: Say that the ABCD department thinks that ABCD 451 would be of interest to the students in the EFGH department. To increase the visibility of the course to this population, they ask EFGH to cross-list the course. Although there will probably be only one offering of the course by ABCD faculty, it will appear in both the ABCD course list and the EFGH course list, and students may register for either ABCD 451 or EFGH 451. Both departments must use the same course number. Because this cross-listing is regarded as a change to the existing ABCD 451, the ABCD department must initiate the process. The ABCD representative would fill out a course proposal form, request a cross-listing, and get one set of departmental signatures from the "parent" department (ABCD in this case) and another set from the "child" department (EFGH). Then, the form signed by both departments is presented in both the ABCD and EFGH college meetings (if the departments are in separate colleges). Only after both college curriculum chairs sign can the form go on to the UUCC meeting.

- L. Method of Instruction: Each course is designated a method of instruction. Clemson uses the following codes and definitions:
 - A Lecture: traditional face-to-face lecture format or online delivery of content, including hybrid formats. Example: AAH 101.
 - B Lab (w/fee): student interaction takes place in a laboratory or clinical setting. The decision to charge lab fees is made in consultation with the department chair. New fees are implemented once per year after Board of Trustees approval. Justification for fees must be included in the application materials. Example: CH 227.
 - D Seminar: class activities are dominated by small group discussions; Creative Inquiry classes also use this code. Example: STS 102.
 - E Independent Study: students work one-on-one with a professor. Example: FDSC 421.
 - F Tutorial (w/fee): applied instruction, such as in Music. Example: MUSIC 151.
 - G Studio: courses for creative work and practice. Example: ART 471.
 - H Field Course: experiential learning courses that typically occur off campus,
 such as summer field camps. Example: GEOL 475.
 - I Internship: experiential learning that typically occurs with an employer in the student's discipline. An internship may or may not be paid.
 - Lab (no fee): student interaction takes place in a laboratory or clinical setting.
 No fee is assessed. Example: THEA 279.
 - N/B Lecture/Lab (w/fee): a lecture style course is paired with additional laboratory activities where a fee is charged. The decision to charge lab fees is made in consultation with the department chair. New fees are implemented once per year after Board of Trustees approval. Justification for fees must be included in the application materials. Example: BIOL 110.
 - N/L Lecture/Lab (no fee): a lecture style course is paired with additional laboratory activities where no fee is charged. Example: COMM 250.
- M. Course Modifiers are used for special designations, as indicated below.
 - a. Graded: Classes are assumed to be graded, using the traditional A, B, C, D, F grades. All courses must be either "Graded" or "Pass/Fail Only."
 - b. Pass/Fail Only: Classes designated as Pass/Fail. All courses must be either "Graded" or "Pass/Fail Only."
 - c. Variable Title: Appropriate classes, such as Special Topics, can have specific titles that vary from section to section.
 - d. Repeatable: If a class may be repeated this modifier is used. The maximum number of credits that can be applied to a degree must be indicated.

- e. Study Abroad: all or part of course instruction is outside of the United States. Example: ARCH 412.
- f. Creative Inquiry: Classes used for team-based creative inquiry activities use this modifier for tracking purposes.
- g. CCA: Classes that meet the Cross-Cultural Awareness General Education competency use this modifier for tracking purposes.
- h. STS: Classes that meet the Science and Technology in Society General Education competency use this modifier for tracking purposes.
- N. General Education: New courses that meet specific General Education competencies must be approved separately by the General Education subcommittee that oversees the relevant competency. Each committee has its own criteria for approval, so proposers should contact the committee chair for information. Committees usually require submission of a complete syllabus and perhaps a statement of why the course teaches the competency. A course may have one or more of the following General Education designations: English Composition, Oral Communication, Mathematics, Natural Science w/Lab, Math or Science, Arts and Humanities (Literature), Arts and Humanities (Nonliterature), Social Sciences, Cross-Cultural Awareness, Science and Technology in Society. Syllabi for General Education courses must identify the competencies the course teaches and should suggest student artifacts appropriate for inclusion in student ePortfolios.
- O. Catalog Description: A catalog description for each course appears in the *Undergraduate Announcements* and while brief (limited to 50 words), should be descriptive enough that major student learning outcomes are evident. Catalog descriptions are often used in making decisions about transfer credit. If a course has an embedded lab, there should be mention of laboratory activities. Special conditions attached to a course should be mentioned here too, such as, "May be repeated once for credit, but only if a different topic is covered," or "Not open to students who have received credit for ABCD 300" or "Open only to Senior ABCD majors."
- P. Prerequisites and corequisites are defined by the department offering the course, and should be enforced at the time of enrollment. Before listing a prerequisite, proposers should make sure that there are no barriers to their students taking the prerequisite, such as a prerequisite course that is only open to certain majors. This prerequisite listing must be unambiguous (e.g., are all these courses required, or is one of them sufficient?). In addition to courses, other conditions may be given here such as "senior standing" or "ABCD 300 with a grade of C or better." A prerequisite may not be changed if students are already registered under the old prerequisites (e.g., asking to change the prerequisites of a course in December when the course will be taught in January). Finally, for 400/600-level courses, if it is not intended that the prerequisites apply to

- graduate students, there should be a separate statement for the graduate student prerequisites (e.g., "Prerequisites: for ABCD 427--ABCD 301 and 302; for ABCD 627-consent of instructor").
- Q. Projected enrollment for the next four years should be a realistic projection in order to allow other departments to gauge impact on their programs.
- R. Statement of need must be based on an academic rationale such as assessment results, changes in the discipline, requirements of accrediting organizations, etc. Practical considerations such as budget cuts and retiring faculty can be mentioned, but should not be given as the major reason for the change.
- S. Textbooks should be considered carefully since two courses that use the same textbook appear to duplicate each other's offerings.
- T. Learning objectives should be a short list of the major outcomes for students who take the course. These objectives will be used by other departments to determine whether the course overlaps with their offerings. This section should not explain what the *course* does, but rather what the *student* will be able to do after the course is over.
- U. Topical outline should list the major topics covered by the course along with the number of class hours devoted to each. Typically, each lecture and laboratory contact hour should be supported by 15 hours of class (e.g., a class with 3 lecture and 3 laboratory contact hours per week should be able to show 45 hours of lecture course activities and 45 hours of laboratory activities). It is also possible to preface a list of topics with a statement like, "Each topic below represents one class meeting." Exams (except for the final) must be included in the topic listing with the number of hours allotted to them shown. For lecture-lab courses, there must be a listing of lab topics as well, commonly prefaced by the statement that each topic represents one lab meeting.
- V. Evaluation is a very important section that will show how carefully the proposer has thought the course through. There must be an evaluation scheme (the percent of the grade accounted for by exams, laboratory, papers, etc.). If the grading scale varies from the common 10-point scale ("A = 90-100%, B = 80-89%...," etc.), the grading scale must be specified. All undergraduate courses over 1 credit must include a final examination except if the offering department has taken a vote to allow courses without finals. If such a vote has been taken, documentation should be attached to the course proposal. In the text on the course approval form, do not address the student (e.g., "If you turn your paper in late, your grade will be reduced"). This usually occurs when text is cut and pasted from the course syllabus and then not checked for appropriateness.
 - a. 400/600 Courses: While graduate students in 600-level courses learn the same course content as the undergraduates, graduate students will be subjected to a more rigorous evaluation. For example, they may be expected to answer more challenging exam questions, do papers and projects that examine course

material at the graduate level, and they may assume a leadership role in the course (e.g., organizing presentations by the undergraduates). This may be demonstrated in the course proposal packet if graduate students are expected to do an extra paper or project that accounts for at least 20% of the grade, with the other components of the course reduced to a total of 80%. Also, there should be no "D" grade mentioned for the graduate grading scale (graduate students only get grades of A, B, C and F).

- b. Honors Courses: Honors courses are expected to emphasize more advanced and independent work than the corresponding non-honors courses. In the evaluation of honors students, more weight should be placed on student research, discussions, presentations, and projects. If honors students are going to be taught along with non-honors students, the evaluation section should contain a separate grade breakdown for the honors students.
- c. Undergraduate courses that have a non-honors, honors, and graduate component should have a percent breakdown of the grade for each of these target populations, with each breakdown totaling to 100%.
- W. Duplication is one of the most common reasons that faculty in other departments object to the approval of new courses. While the proposer may feel sure that this course is different from (and better than) all existing courses, faculty in other departments will be much more prone to see similarities and claim duplication. Before the course form is completed, the proposer should contact other departments with similar offerings, explain his or her plans and how the proposed course differs from theirs, and get emails of support (or at least neutrality). The claim at the UUCC meeting that an affected department was not consulted is the surest way to get a course request tabled until the consultation takes place. This does not mean that another department can veto a course. If the consultation takes place and departments still disagree, the UUCC may vote to allow the new course to be offered.
- X. Course requirements for honors and 600-level students have been discussed in the Evaluation section.
- Y. If a course claims that it teaches General Education competencies, the proposer should describe the class activities that teach the competency and how attainment of the competency will be assessed. If the course claims to provide artifacts that students can include in their General Education ePortfolios, these artifacts should be listed here.
- Z. Syllabi: All courses are required to have a syllabus (done on a word processor) that is provided to enrolled students and submitted to the Syllabus Repository. When requesting a new course, a word processor syllabus must be uploaded to the Course and Curriculum Change System. However, the word processor syllabus is <u>not</u> submitted with the course approval form to the UUCC. Department curriculum committees review

syllabi to ensure quality and appropriateness. Syllabi must include items detailed in the academic regulations memo communicated to faculty at the beginning of every semester by the Dean of Undergraduate Studies. These items include the following:

- a. Course number, title, (meeting times, and meeting location).
- b. Instructor contact information, including office hours, is unnecessary in the uploaded syllabus, but of course it would be necessary in the syllabus passed out in class.
- c. Catalog description
- d. Student learning outcomes
- e. Required texts and readings. To comply with federal law HEOA 2008, each instructor must provide the campus bookstore with textbook information, or indicate that no text is used.
- f. A list of graded assignments and the percentage weight assigned to each. As explained in the evaluation section above, the evaluation scheme of the 600-level part of a 400-600-level course must be at least 20% different from the evaluation scheme of the 400-level course. Honors students must also have an evaluation scheme that differs from the scheme for non-honors undergraduates.
- g. General Education information, if applicable, including competencies and identification of student artifacts appropriate for ePorfolio.
- h. Attendance policy in line with the University attendance policy (see catalog).
- Academic integrity statement.
- Class schedule, including exam dates and assignment due dates, is unnecessary
 in the uploaded syllabus, but of course it would be necessary in the syllabus
 passed out in class.

Creating and Modifying Programs

- A. New and modified majors, minors, certificates, emphasis areas, and concentrations originate within departmental curriculum committees and are approved by college curriculum committees before consideration by the University Undergraduate Curriculum Committee. Additional requirements for approval by the SCCHE are noted below. Final approval is made by the Provost and President.
- B. To be included in the next version of the *Undergraduate Announcements*, programs must be approved by the last meeting in the fall semester (December). A new or changed curriculum may not be approved until all the courses in it have been approved, although this approval could happen at the same UUCC meeting at which the program is

- considered. New or modified programs or program options may not be offered until the new program is published in the *Undergraduate Announcements*.
- C. The following actions require approval by the South Carolina Commission on Higher Education. For additional guidance consult the website for the Office of Institutional Effectiveness and Assessment at http://www.clemson.edu/assessment/programchanges/major.html. Major program modifications are described in detail in a document entitled "Format for Major Program Modification Proposals," and must include a justification, data on enrollment forecasts, faculty available to teach the program, costs, infrastructure requirements, etc. CHE approval is required for:
 - a. New degree programs
 - b. Major program modifications (19 semester hours or more)
 - c. New concentrations (defined as a program option differing from its parent program by 19 hours or more). If the option is different from the parent program by 18 hours or less, it is an emphasis area and does not need SCCHE approval. The proposer must consider what constitutes a "change" here. The intention of CHE review is to monitor major changes in degree programs that warrant statewide examination. Therefore, simple substitutions like changing one introductory mathematics course for another or changing the sequencing of courses already in the curriculum should not be counted in the changed credit hour total.
 - d. Changing a concentration into a degree program
 - e. New site locations for teaching degree programs
 - f. Electronic, on-line, or distance delivery of degree programs
 - g. New centers and institutes
- D. Forms to modify majors and minors are available on the Curriculum and Course Change System. Changes to majors require an updated Gen Ed Checklist (if Gen Ed requirements of the program have been changed), a copy of the current curriculum map, and a copy of the proposed curriculum map, all in catalog format. Ensure that four-year curricula have at least 120 total credit hours with at least 30 credit hours required in the first, second, and third years. Credit for parts of the degree scheduled during the summer are added into the total for the preceding fall and spring semesters. On the Major Form:
 - a) "Major Name" refers to "Political Science," "Wildlife and Fisheries Biology, "etc.
 - b) "Degree" refers to BA, BS, etc.
 - c) "Effective Catalog Year" refers to the fall semester in which the new curriculum can be taught, which will usually be one year later than the calendar year in which the proposal is submitted. A new curriculum may not be taught until it has been published in the *Announcements*.
 - d) "Change Major Name to" is self-explanatory.
 - e) "Change Degree to" refers to a change of a BA to a BS or a similar change.
 - f) "Change Curriculum Requirements" will be the category used most often for changes of 18 hours or less. Unless the changes are major, there is no need to use

- the category "Add, Change, or Delete Concentrations," even if concentrations are being modified.
- g) "Change General Education Requirements" need only be checked if there is a change to the courses used to satisfy General Education requirements. If the courses are changed, then a revised Gen Ed Checklist must be submitted.
- h) "Add, Change, or Delete Concentrations" should only be used for adding or deleting a concentration or changes of more than 18 hours within a concentration, since these proposals must be submitted to the CHE.
- i) "Add, Change, or Delete Emphasis Areas" should only be used if the changes are 18 hours or less and only one or some emphasis areas are affected.
- j) "Explanation" must be filled out for both major and minor changes. This text box should be used to both list the changes and give a rationale for them. This rationale should emphasize academic reasons like assessment results or the requirements of accrediting organizations. Also, please remember that this text will be read by people who are not necessarily familiar with the curriculum.
- E. Some common errors when making curriculum changes:
 - a) Making the desired changes on an obsolete version of the curriculum. Make sure that the "Current" version of the curriculum matches what is in the catalog in every line and footnote. This includes the lists of option courses in the footnotes. These lists can be changed by course deletions by other departments, but the list in the catalog reflects all previous deletions.
 - b) Inadvertently dropping a course that satisfied a General Education requirement. This is especially damaging if the dropped course satisfied two or more requirements.
 - c) Including a course without including its prerequisites. Required courses must have all their prerequisites in the curriculum.
 - d) Including a course taught by another department in your curriculum, but the other department excludes your majors or restricts access by them. This is why consultation with other departments is necessary when adding courses outside your department.
 - e) Getting footnotes out of order. Footnotes should be numbered in the chronological order in which they *first* appear in the curriculum. Dropping or adding a footnote means the others have to be renumbered.
 - f) Not adding up the number of credits per semester correctly.
 - g) Not having at least 30 hours in freshman, sophomore, and junior year.
- F. Other program modifications (such as a proposed change in a University-wide Gen Ed requirement, a proposed certificate, or a GPR requirement for transferring into a major) are submitted as plan documents with cover memos from the department chair. A signature for each approval step is added to the covering memo of the packet as it moves forward through the process. Particular care and planning is required when the timeline must include approval by the SCCHE and/or SACS.

AGENDA

University Undergraduate Curriculum Committee Meeting Friday—March 2, 2012—1:30 PM E304 Martin Hall

- I. Call to order
- II. Introductions
- III. Consideration of February meeting minutes
- IV. Old business
 - A. Undergraduate Curriculum Guidelines College feedback
 - B. Arts & Humanities Competency Change College feedback
- V. New business
 - A. Committee Reports
 - a. Arts & Humanities Bruce Whisler
 - b. Mathematical & Natural Sciences Bob Green
 - c. Social Science Laura Olson
 - d. Cross Cultural Awareness Mike Coggeshall
 - e. Science & Technology in Society Pam Mack -
 - f. Ethical Judgment Dan Wueste
 - g. Critical Thinking Chris Cox
 - h. Communication Michael LeMahieu
- VI. Other business
- VII. Adjourn

Agenda Courses/Curricula March 2, 2012

University Undergraduate Curriculum Committee College of Agriculture, Forestry, and Life Sciences Credits Page A. Forest Resource Management FOR 427/627 Urban Tree Care - change prerequisite 3(3,0) 1 College of Architecture, Arts and Humanities A. Languages Introduction of World Languages - new course **LANG 250** 3(3,0) 3 College of Engineering & Science A. **Physical Science** PH SC 107 Intro to Earth Science - change catalog description 4(3,3) 5 PH SC 108 Intro to Physical Science - change catalog description 4(3,3) 7 В. **Industrial Engineering** IE 482/682 Systems Modeling - change prerequisite 4(3,2) 9 **Electrical & Computer Engineering** C. Electronics I - add Honor's section ECE 320/H320 3(3,0) 10 ECE 101 Robots in Business and Society - new course 3(3,0) 17 College of Health, Education and Human Development Α. Education ED SP 470/670 Char of Indv LD - delete 22 ED SP 475/675 Ed Proc Indiv LD - delete 23 ED SP 476/676 Practicum in LD - delete 24 ED SP 472/672 Char of Indv MR - delete 25 ED SP 473/673 ED Proc Indv MR - delete 26 ED SP 479/679 Practicum MR - delete 27 В. Health HLTH 400/600 Selected Topics in Health - change credit, method, and

1-3 (1-3)

28

catalog description

D. 4 F4